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WILDLIFE SANCTUARY’S WISH LIST
Pine Straw
Fresh/Frozen Fish
Tissues
Gallon Freezer Ziploc
Trash Bags (13 & 45 gallon)

Animal & Graham Crackers
Suet/Dried Mealworms
Purina Puppy Chow
Pedialyte
Amdro
Paper Towels

Safflower/Sunflower Hearts
Fresh/Frozen Chicken
Red Meat/Venison(no ground or 
   spiced please)
Fresh/Frozen Berries
Fresh Squash/Apples/Melon/

Pumpkins
Nuts (no salt please)
Disposable Gloves
Gift Cards -Wal-Mart, Lowe’s, 
Amazon, Home Depot,
Office Depot and Chewy

Terns, Terns, Terns  see article about raising baby Least Terns on page 4
Tern photos by Bonnie Samuelsen
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Special Thanks -to those who are Special to us
Dr. Knight & Dr. Zettler, Westside Animal Clinic
Duncan McCall - Advertising & Marketing
Escambia County Directors, Staff and Commissioners
Frances Webb & ECUA Employees - Recycling Program
Stallion Road Recycling Club
Maria’s Seafood- always helping us out 
The Harpers- never ending supply drive
Pat Rhodes- who keeps us on track and keeps our records perfect
Larry, Bob, Jerry – building and repairing, they can do it all
Pam & Shannon Winchester, Angie and Karen- Wow…just Wow!!!!
Renfroe Pecans…lots and lots of pecans!
Barbara Judah Bait & Tackle – Minnows, worms and crickets wahoo!
Our Special Birthday Folks, who asked for supplies, rather than gifts
Nativity of Our Lord Church – a big supply drive for the animals
Mark Robertson, Dan Dunn, the team of Pensacola chefs & friends-You Rock
Pensacola Bay Brewery – your support to us all year!
Big Top Brewery-for sharing your day!
Navy Federal Credit Union- treating us like family
Fireman Pest Control- always ready to help
Mike Danson- for always answering when we bug you with problems!
Bob B- the amazing Mullet Guy, thank you so much
Garth’s Antiques- A Million Thanks
Our great team of volunteers, staff and board members- we are so grateful!  
And of course our supporters and to the community who have helped us 
reach 37 years !  We are so lucky to have all of you.
Thank You, Thank You, Thank You

Staff
Dorothy Kaufmann	 Emily Holden

David Harrington	 Skylar Boyles

Chris Burk	 Liz Oldenburg

Mackenzie Devine

Board of Directors
Debbie Barnard	 Larry Steimel
Diane Wahlquist	 Molly O’Connor
Mary Jones	 Bob Jordan
Ellen Odom	 John Kaufman
Frances Webb

Advisory Board Members
Christine Burk	 Dana Donahoo
Alan Robinson	 Julie Jones
Rob Zimmerman

Veterinary Advisors
Dr. Tommy Knight

Acknowledgements & Credits
Volunteer Coordinators

Darleen Willis

Statistical Coordinator
Pat Rhodes

Printing Credit
Elite Printing & Marketing

TO TRANSPORT WILDIFE:

•  Place in a box, basin or trashcan  
    with a cover or lid
•  Do not give food or water
•  Keep in a quiet place
•  Keep out of extreme heat or air  
    conditioning

TRANSPORT AS SOON AS POSSIBLE…
EVERY MINUTE COUNTS!

Help Support our mission by dropping  
off your aluminum drink cans!

It’s a great way to help and you can  
drop them off 7 days a week.

In 2017 you helped raise $1,433.00
In 2018 you helped raise $1,118.00

So far this year $657.81
Let’s keep recycling!

Upcoming events at the Wildlife Sanctuary:
Dining for Donations at the Arts Festival 
	 Saturday, November 2, 2019      11:00 am to 6:00 pm
	 Next to the Pensacola Bay Brewery @ the Arts Festival
Holiday Lights- A Walk on the Wildside
	 Sunday & Monday   December 22nd & 23rd     4:30 to 7:00pm
	 Friday & Saturday    December 27th & 28th     4:30 to 7:00 pm
	 On the Sanctuary Grounds, 105 North S Street, Pensacola (additional dates pending)

Born To Be Wild Open House
	 Saturday, April 4, 2020  3:30 to 7:00pm
	 On the Sanctuary Grounds, 105 North S Street, Pensacola

Terns on release day!
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Ospreys: A Tale of Resilience
By Carrie Stevenson, Coastal Sustainability Agent, Escambia  
County Extension

Big hurricanes like Dorian (Bahamas) and 2018’s Michael (central 
Florida Panhandle) were devastating to the communities they 
landed in. Flooding, wind, rain, loss of power and communications 
eventually made way for ad hoc clearing and cleanup, temporary 
shelters, and a slow walk to recovery. Among the most striking visual 
impacts of a hurricane are the tree losses, as there are unnatural 
openings in the canopy and light suddenly shines on areas 
that had been shaded for years. In northwest Florida, pines are 
particularly vulnerable. After any hurricane in the Panhandle, 
you can drive down Interstate 10 for miles and see endless pines 
blown to the ground or broken off at the top. During Hurricane 
Ivan 15 years ago, the coastal areas in Escambia and Santa Rosa lost thousands of trees not only due to 
wind, but also to tree roots inundated by saltwater for long periods.

Nature always finds a way, though. Because of all those dead (but still-standing) pines, our osprey (Pandion 
haliaetus) population is in great shape in the Pensacola area. How are these two things related? Well, ospreys 
build large stick nests in the tall branches/crooks of dead trees, known as snags. They particularly prefer 
those near the water bodies where they fish. When I first moved here 20 years ago, I rarely saw ospreys. 

Now, it’s uncommon not to see them near the bayous and bays, or to hear their 
high-pitched calls as they swoop and dive for fish.

If you are not familiar with ospreys, they can be distinguished by their call and 
their size (up to six foot wingspan). It is common to see them in their large nests 
atop those snags, flying, or diving for fish. I usually see them with mullet in 
their talons, although they also prey on catfish, spotted trout, and other smaller 
species. They have white underbellies, brown backs, and are smaller than eagles 
but larger than your average hawk. One of their more interesting physical 
adaptations (and identifying characteristics) is their ability to grip fish parallel to 
their bodies, making it more aerodynamic than the perpendicular method most 
birds use.

Ospreys mate for life, and cooperate to build nests and care for young. The 
species has  overcome many complex threats—including DDT damage to eggs 
and habitat loss—but the sight of them flying is always inspiring to me. They are 
a living embodiment of resilience amidst adversity.

Ospreys, or fish hawks, build their nests from 
sticks atop dead trees. Photo credit: UF IFAS 
Exte

Dead trees left by hurricanes 
serve as ideal nesting 
ground for large birds like 
ospreys. Photo credit: Carrie 
Stevenson, UF IFAS Extension

Education is Important to Everyone
The Wildlife Sanctuary believes you should never 
stop learning, especially when it comes to taking 
care of our animals!  Two of our staff plus two 
of our volunteers were part of the learning team 
that attended the Florida Wildlife Rehabilitators 
Association’s 31st annual symposium.  It was truly 
amazing to have such an opportunity to continue 
learning and to network with rehabbers from all 
over Florida and beyond.  

Dorothy Kaufmann and Emily Holden are on 
the Advisory Board for the Florida Wildlife 

Rehabilitators Association and assist in the 
planning and hosting of the State  
Symposium.  Dorothy and Emily  
were guest speakers for the  
Symposium.     
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BirdJam 2019
The Wildlife Sanctuary of Northwest Florida enjoyed 
another successful BirdJam music fest for the 3rd year.  
It was a fun-filled day with our sponsors and friends 
at Pensacola Bay Brewery on Sunday, September 22, 
2019.  Amazing local chefs with tons of delicious food, 
plus live music, great Bay Brewery beer and wonderful 
folks came together to support the Wildlife Sanctuary’s 
critters.

In addition to the food, beer, music and lots of folks… 
there was the excitement of live birds of prey and kids’ 
activities in the park.  The Sanctuary’s booth, with 3 
bird ambassadors, an Albino Vulture, a Great Horned 
Owl and an American Kestrel, drew big crowds with 
lots of questions. The BirdJam t-shirts were flying off 
the shelves and raffle tickets were being scooped up to 
win a big basket from C & D Mill with all their goodies 
plus a big cuddly Flamingo stuffed toy. Children 
enjoyed participating in coloring crafts, learning bird 

calls and other games. If you missed it you also missed 
Karen Stone’s beautiful pottery, the ECUA’s Quench 
buggy and the Fire Truck from station one. 

We owe a big thanks to our sponsor’s generous 
donations and to the community for your strong 
support.  THANK YOU SO MUCH!!!

•Pensacola Bay Brewery

•Hill-Kelly Dodge

•Wayne Levchik

•Karen Stone

•C & D Mill

•East Hill Building & Design, LLC

•Pensacola Chefs you Rock!!

Tern - Tern – Tern - Tern
Hmmmmm was that the Birds or the Byrd’s??  Sorry, showing my age…		  .	 By Dorothy Kaufmann, Director

This Summer the Wildlife Sanctuary of Northwest 
Florida assisted Florida Fish and Wildlife and Audubon 
with a delicate job.  You see, 20 least tern babies 
and lots of tern eggs lost their home.  Yes, they were 
minding their own business and their parents were 
caring for them and doing a great job.  The issue 
was where they nested.  As we humans encroach 
on wild spaces, so birds and other animals try to 
adapt to environmental changes.  These least terns 
were nesting on a rooftop of a building that had been 
damaged during a recent hurricane.  So…. the birds 
lost their space and were removed during their nesting 
cycle.
The birds were from Panama City area but our facility 
is one of the largest, oldest and most experienced 
in raising least terns in Northwest Florida, so they 
were transported here.  Everyone pitched in with the 
care and in keeping us stocked with hundreds and 
hundreds of tiny minnows.  I think all we thought 
about everyday was “how are the fish”,  “do we 
have live minnows”,  “did anyone put ice in with the 
minnows”, “when do the fresh minnows arrive”, and of 
course ”how are the baby terns doing”.  
At last they were getting big enough to be moved to an 
outside unit for little mini flights and real fishing for live 
minnows.  Did I mention they could eat through 250 
tiny minnows in 4 hours?  How in the world do those 
adult terns find fish and then fly in to feed their babies 

every hour?  It’s mind 
boggling!
We are sharing a 
few photos and will 
let you know that 
terns were released.  
Wahoo!  Yes, we 
coordinated with 
some of the nicest 
folks for the big 
day.  The birds were 
weighed, measured, 

recorded and banded before release.  This makes it 
possible to be followed, since they weren’t learning 
and leaving with their parents and main flock.  Even 
though their nesting had some rocky and crazy 
interruptions, many good things came from it all.  
Education, friendship, 
communication, 
partnerships, trust 
and patience were 
not all part of the 
Summer with 
the beautiful and 
graceful Least Terns.
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WILDfest 2019
A wonderful day indeed! The sun was shining…okay it 
was hot; the birds were singing; a breeze was blowing…. 
from strategically placed fans… a day made even more 
perfect by the 700 + friends and supporters being with 
us. WILDfest is our largest fundraiser of the year and 
probably our most needed. It helps us fund the care of 
over 3000 birds and mammals we receive during our 
busy summer months.

So many Thank yous are in order: 
Paula Payne, our amazing artist, 
for designing our WILDfest 2019 
t-shirt, Hemingway’s Island Grill, 
Jo’s …as always, and McGuire’s 
Irish Pub for the fabulous desserts. 
The Escambia County Mounted 
Posse, Pensacola Fire Station #4 
and the ECUA Quench Buggy also 

donated their time and personnel for making education 
fun!  Thank you to Molly O’Connor with the Roy Hyatt 
Environmental Center, Rick O’Connor of Florida Sea 
Grant Escambia County and the Navarre Beach Sea 
Turtle Conservation Center for their amazing displays 
and the Francis M. Weston Audubon Society for their 
wonderful avian information.  And, of course, a huge 

thanks to our very special volunteers 
whose timeless dedication and 
invaluable help make events like this 
possible!

This event also could not have been 
possible without our wonderful 
WILDfest 2019 sponsors listed 
below. Thank you all for continuing 
to support us, loving our natural 
world, and always being there for us.

Jaco’s Bayfront Bar & Grille
Jeff Weeks- Wells Fargo
Thrift-T- Drugs
O’Brien’s Bistro
Cactus Flower Café
Sackheim Dental
Hot Spot Barbecue
The Aragon Café
V. Paul’s Italian Ristorante
Greg Silver
Bellview Site Contractors
DADDS of Innerarity
Bruce & His Backyard Buddies
Animal Medical Center of Gulf Breeze
Marina Oyster Barn
Highpointe Hotel Corporation
The Frisky Dolphin
GSI Recycling, Inc.
DARLARGOVILLE
Innerarity Ace Hardware
Animal Tales, LLC
Central Credit Union of Florida
Navy Federal Credit Union
Ken McClure, Realtor-Let Kenhelp.com
Air and Energy of NWFL
Alliance Real Estate
Emerald Coast Constructors, Inc.
Atelier Alcaniz
The Grinnan Family

Fireman Termite and Pest Control
Glamour Nails-Innerarity Point Rd
David Lively-Original Wildlife Fan
Southern Orthopaedics & Sports 
Medicine
Climate Control of Pensacola
Boggy Creek Timber
Parrot Heads of Pensacola
Lou’s Marine – Gulf Breeze
Paula Payne, artist
Back to Nature Wildlife Refuge
Francis M. Weston Audubon Society
J.W. Renfroe Pecan Co.
Framing By Design
D & D Welding and Design, Inc.
D, P & S – Now and Forever
Rhonda Matthews
Gina Davis
Dragonfly Financial Services for Women
The O’Connor Family
Roy Hyatt Environmental Center
Adkison’s Garage
Gulf Coast School of Music
Dolce & Gelato
Odom & Barlow, PA
St John Catholic School- Ms Donahoo
Buick GMC Cadillac of Pensacola
Hiles-McLeod Insurance
Electrical Services of Pensacola

Davidson & Hiers, P.A.
Chrisoula’s Cheesecake Shoppe
Fact-O-Bake of Pensacola, Inc
 Cypress Pensacola

Our 2019 WILDfest Sponsors
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IN MEMORY
Sheila Godwin

From Nancy English and Family
Joseph

From Garlan Sisco
Wayne T. Smith

From Joanna Beyer 
From Ann Ardahl Smith

Jerry Parker
From Parker Auto Service

Rhonda Kellam
From Phillip Kellam

“Tequila” 
Such a sweet baby

From the Wildlife Sanctuary Family
Florence T. Roberts 
Love Always

From Randall Roberts
CDR. Ralph E. Gaither, Jr., U.S. Navy (Ret.) 
“It was an honor to have known you, Sir”

From Han Van Tran
Peggy Ricketson

From Pauline Scruggs
Dennis Klinedinst and Marianna Simpson 
True Animal Lovers

From James Bassett
Frances and Don Willis

From Mary Corboy
“Duffy”

From Karen Hall
Tommy Clyatt 
A kind person who loved all wild animals

From Hilda Klimach
Felix Tucker Fuller

From Neil Bloch
Linda May

From Adrian Winstead
Cheryl Hogle 
Big supporter of all animals

From Beverly Hodge 
George Stewart

From Julia Stewart
Tom Cheek 

From Elizabeth Cheek Jones
Gene and Edna Brooks

From Michelle Defrange
“Charlie” 
Beloved neighborhood kitty

From Joyce and Ron Burk
Harry Wright Thompson III

From Gene Olsen

Bernard Stempel 
Love you and miss you

From Catherine Stempel
Tom Cheek 

From Elizabeth Cheek Jones
Sally Bush

From Parmelie McManamy
Jeff Hobbs

From Pam & Shannon Winchester
Advin Mazurek Meyer

From The Church Family
“Amber” 
A rescue cat who did her job well till the end

From Joseph & Lisa Albuquerque
Tom Cheek 

From Elizabeth Cheek Jones
Col (Ret.) James Briggs Diuguid

From 	Chad Swedberg
	 Karen Amoroso
	 Gene Hamner
	 John Dill
	 Mareth Chan
	 Edith Didio
	 Journey at Noon
	 Edgar Allan Poe Literary Society, Inc.
	 Dorothy & John Kaufmann
	 Kenny, Patty & Born family
	 Greg & Frances Webb & Greg ll 
	 Don & Carol Willis
	 The Ravens
	 Donna Willis

IN HONOR
Paula Payne

From Elizabeth Moore
Larry Steimel

From Paula Payne
Charlotte Borras 
Happy Birthday!

From Charlotte Borras

Ginny and Bud Lawrence 
“Thanks for all you do!”

From Mom
Wildlife Sanctuary of Northwest Fl 
Thank you for all you do

From Eleanor Aspliden
For taking the mama bat & her 2 babies
and all the other critters we have brought 
to you

From Dolly Clark
Still my favorite!

From Linda Hartman
You guys do a great job!

From Shirley Farage
Thank you so much for all you do 
for our non-domestic critters

From Marcie Hickman
Jack, James and Charlotte 
Who have their mommy’s love of animals

From Sally Lee
Norma Lee Eaddy

From Morris Eaddy
Peter Griffiths

From Dione Dunn
Kenneth J. Macejke

From Samantha Butler
Joe Pettinato

From Sandra Nojiri-Matsheshu
In honor of everyone who loves wildlife

From Mary Taylor
Jessica Phillips 
Happy Birthday!

From Sara Howland
Eileen Stoner

From Mr. & Mrs. Mark Weisz

In Memory and In Honor

BEQUESTS
To those friends and supporters of the Wildlife Sanctuary of NW 
Florida who wish to help us by means of a provision in their will, 
the following general form of bequest is suggested.
 “I give, devise and bequeath to the Wildlife Sanctuary of 
Northwest Florida, a Florida nonprofit, 501C(3) Corporation 
located at 105 North “S” Street, Pensacola, Florida 32505, the 
sum of $_______________ (or specifically described property)
The Wildlife Sanctuary of Northwest Florida welcomes any 
inquiries about bequests, we will try to assist you in any way 
possible. (850)433-9453
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We are a non-profit 501c3 organization that relies on and receives 100% of  your donation. 
100% of  each donation is tax deductible. CH1402
Name:_________________________________________________
Address:________________________________________________
City:__________________________State:_____________________
Zip__________________________ Phone:_____________________

In Memory:___________________ In Honor:______________________
Ackowledgement card and newsletter mailed to: 
Name:__________________________________________________
Address:_________________________________________________
City:__________________________State:_____________________
Zip__________________________ Phone:_____________________
Special Notes:_ ___________________________________________
Check desired level of  non-voting annual membership entitling you to receive newsletters 
and special mailing. Our mailing list is never sold to others.

Please make checks payable to:
Wildlife Sanctuary of  Northwest Florida
105 North “S” St, Pensacola, FL 32505

Name on Card_ ___________________________________________
Card #_ _______________________ CCV#_____________________
Exp. Date_ ____________________ Zip Code_____________________

Sanctuary Data
Animal Drop-offs:	 8:00am - 5:00pm, 7 days a week
Self Guided Tours:	 Wed - Sat, Noon - 3:30pm 
	 Suggested Donation - $3 per person
Guided Tours:	 15 People Min. - $5 per person
Phone:	 850.433.WILD (9453)
Fax:	 850.438.6168
Email:	 ws@wildlife.gccoxmail.com
Website:	 pensacolawildlife.com
Facebook:	 Wildlife Sanctuary of Northwest Florida, Inc. 

A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE 
OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL FREE 
(800-435-7353) WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, 
APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE.  

 Squirrel	  $10  Owl	 $50  Fox	 $250  Deer	 $1000

 Pelican	 $25  Beaver	 $100  Alligator	$500  Eagle	 $1500

For your convenience you can now 
use PayPal to set up automatic 
payments for your donations


